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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:
 May 4, 2016  
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, Chairman



Donald Ocker

Daniel Lavelle

John Jensen


Thomas Orisich




Brian Dunne
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Pat Simon, MSS


Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman John Mettee called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.
MINUTES

A motion (I) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by Dan Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 6, 2016 meeting with changes.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker provided the status of five complaints as follows:

16-LS-01
Complaint reopened – notice of violation to licensee
16-LS-04
Case closed
16-LS-05
Investigating - additional information needed
16-LS-06
Case closed - no jurisdiction
16-LS-07
Investigating  

Motion (II) was made by Dan Lavelle, seconded by John Jensen, and unanimously carried to approve the Complaint Committee’s report.

NEW BUSINESS


The Board reviewed the official version of HB 1457. Melina Trust suggested posting the bill on the website along with the matrix. Pat Simon will provide a copy of the matrix to Steve Long.

John Mettee asked to have the chart in the Regulation 09.13.07 updated. Tom Orisich agreed and said that the Regulation concerning field experience should also be reviewed. The Board agreed to spend time reviewing the regulations before the June meeting.

John Mettee briefed the Board on the Northeast Zone Meeting. He commented that it was well attended and without controversy except for a motion to be brought before the annual meeting in August. Tom Orisich briefed the Board on the motion to stay a decision by the NCEES Board of Directors that would allow, as an option to the member Boards, exam applicants to take the exam without vetting or applying to the members Boards. 


Next year the Southern Zone Joint Meeting will be held in the Virgin Islands. Tom Orisich noted that he is the chairman of the Nominating Committee that will elect Zone Officers at the meeting. Attendance at this event might be an issue due to its location. Milena Trust stated that there is precedence for not allowing funded delegates to attend. John Mettee asked for a response from the Commissioner as soon as possible. Steve Long said that he would follow-up with this after the 2016 annual meeting in August.

 Tom Orisich posed the issue of companies advertising or listing approved surveyors that are qualified to use or recommend their product. Dan Lavelle provided the example of Smart Vent brand of foundation flood vents. Pat Simon offered that companies are always looking for new ways to market their products. Dan Lavelle will provide more information on Smart Vent at the next Board meeting. Milena Trust suggested that the vendors state that the surveyors identified are not endorsed by the Board. Melina Trust does not believe that this is an ethics violation.
CORRESPONDENCE

The Board reviewed an email received from Robert MacWilliams, property line surveyor, regarding traverse points. This email was sent as a follow-up to the original email sent by Mr. MacWilliams on February 25, 2013 and initially answered by Milena Trust on April 15, 2013.  Ms. Trust sent a second response to Mr. MacWilliams and suggested that he come to a Board meeting if he is still not satisfied. Steve Long affirmed that Mr. MacWilliams will be attending the Board meeting in June.

The Board reviewed an email received from Ray Footland, Jr., questioning the Boards decision to remove the “Land Surveyor In-Training” designation from the certificates presented to individuals who have passed the Fundamentals of Surveying examination. The Board emphasized that this term is not found in the law and that the statute must be changed to legally create this designation. Steve Long said that he would draft a response to Mr. Footland.

John Mettee sent an email to MSS thanking everyone for their efforts to get HB 1457 passed.

Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long stated that the replacement for Brian Dunne is being vetted and should be identified soon. The Board thanked Mr. Dunne for his service and willingness to serve until he is replaced.

Mr. Long reported that the survey exam administration went well. He briefed the Board on the removal of twenty-one people from the engineers’ exam for wearing fitness trackers.  Fitness trackers are prohibited from the testing sites. Three people asked that NCEES score their exams but NCEES declined. This issue was also discussed at the Northeast Zone Meeting. John Mettee explained that there is concern for the security of the test within NCEES and noted that as technology evolves exam security will continue to be a concern.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT

Milena Trust shared that revisions to the CPC regulations were coming together. Don Ocker commented that the CPC Committee will hopefully finish this afternoon. 
MSS REPORT

Pat Simon reported that the Spring Conference went well and that MSS has started planning for the Fall Conference.

Mr. Simon could not locate the letter drafted by the Joint Chairs Committee and originally sent to Baltimore County. Jim Baseman said that he would look into Pam Edwards old files for the letter. If the letter cannot be found, Ms. Trust said she would redraft the letter.
Applications for Review
There were no applications to review.

OTHER business 
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on June 1, 2016.  Don Ocker will chair the meeting in John Mettee’s absence.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (III) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Dan Lavelle and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 p.m.

(
Without Corrections



With Corrections


Signature on File


Donald Ocker, Vice-Chairman
Date:  June 1, 2016
